November 21st, 2004

Hi Gavin

Starting off where I left off from last week. Last Sunday was Remembrance day – think I mentioned that. Mr Tung still refuses to attend the remembrance ceremony at the Centotaph (near the Star Ferry on HK side)! He just sent a representative. Don’t know why he won’t attend. 

On Monday, had my last swim for season -- did 2 km following gym. Drop in temperature in the evening. That was a good sign as I intended to start hiking/running again this weekend. Did so yesterday, running for about 2 hours. And it was the fasted time for this route as well. First 2/3 started off slowly but OK and the time was exactly the same as last time I did this route. But the last 1/3 was 4 minutes faster than before (i.e. 10% faster for this section). Felt good; not tired, and plenty of energy. Think this was due to the packet of noodles (packed with carbohydrates – energy food) I included with my breakfast. Have done this before, but there have been long periods when I forget; in these cases start to feel hungry and lack energy. So I must remember to eat the noodles every week. Now that there is no swimming, I follow my gym exercise with a few minutes rowing.

Talking about food, fairly high levels of arsenic were found in canned tuna and sardines. This time it is not just fish from China but from all round the world. Saw in the TV pictures brands that I eat. The reason for the high levels is because of the increasing amounts of heavy metals such as arsenic and mercury getting into the sea. They get into plants, shellfish and smaller fish and then go up the food chain. However, it was also said that we would have to eat 9 or 10 large cans a week for it to be harmful. 

The Formula 3 Grand Prix is being held in Macau today. Don’t hear or see much about it in the media until the racing weekend is actually here. In this year’s race there are three relatives (2 sons and 1 nephew) of former Formula 1 world champions – Aryton Senna, Nelson Piquet (sp?) and Kikki Rossberg (sp?). Have you heard of any of these? 

A lot of international Rugby matched in the northern hemisphere this weekend. NZ played Wales yesterday (haven’t seen the result yet). South Africa play England today (SA just lost to Ireland last week). Australia play Scotland today (Australia lost to France last week).

There has been another case of Japanese encephalitis in Hong Kong. A man on HK Island is in intensive care with the disease. The disease is carried by pigs and birds. Mosquitoes bite them and pick up the bugs (? bacteria ? parasite) and when they bite people, the bugs are passed on. There is concern that there could be an outbreak of the disease in HK. 

Just heard on the radio news of an air crash in China. 

That’s seems to be it for now. Not much for this week!

Cheers
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